














UPPER CHESAPEAKE PATROL

The Upper Chesapeake SAR Patrol enjoyed its most
successful season in 1969. With the organization of
new Divisions from District 5, 3rd (SA) was cut to
one boat a weekend instead of two boats as in the
past. The patrol area was cut to include only the Elk
River and the Sassafras River. Although disappointed,
the Patrol Captains accepted the change as befits an
Auxiliarist. When the season was over, the SAR Patrol
accounted for more assists than in any previous sea-
son. In addition to the routine cases, the patrols were
involved in more critical assists than in all previous
years combined. Included were several sinkings, an
explosion and fire, drownings and several medicos.
Not only were the SAR Patrols constantly busy but
Safety Patrols were out en masse and boaters found it
difficult to get stranded for more than a short time.
Communications were so efficient that in emergencies
as many as 10 boats were at the scene within 30
minutes.

What factors were responsible for this improve-
ment? Certainly when a venture is a failure, much
time and effort is spent trying to evaluate the reason
for failure while very often success is merely accept-
ed. Obviously there were many reasons for improve-
ment of such magnitude. The outstanding job of or-
ganizing by DCP (elect) Frank W. Page started the
patrol on the right course. The pre-season seminar
contributed greatly to the understanding of duties by
the Patrol Captains. The fact that the Patrol Captains
started early and secured late extended the time of
coverage. No small factor was the enthusiasm shown
by the Captains who were monitoring every radio call
and who were constantly on the move, checking
every boat that was not moving. Certainly important
was the increased activity of Safety Patrols who
worked closely with the SAR Patrols and turned over
Assist cases and joined in on Searches. When the SAR
Patrol was on a case, the Safety Patrols took care of
existing cases. Acceptance and cooperation by the
Maryland State Patrol boats “TAR BAY” and
“CHESTER RIVER” added many assists to our
totals. For the first time we worked with them on
several cases.
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MAY DAY! MAY DAY!
A SUNNY DAY IN MAY--OR—A CALL FOR HELP!

That is to say the International Radio Telephone
Distress signal derived from the French expression
“M’aides” meaning Help Me.

T his signal as interpreted on the Marine Radio Fre-
quency, 2182 KHz or 156.8 MHz, means that the
Ship Station sending it is in grave and imminent dan-
ger and requests immediate assistance, and has abso-
lute priority over all other transmissions.

In a previous article, it was discussed how to prop-
erly initiate a DISTRESS CALL but what about the
receiving end?

All stations hearing it should cease any transmission
that could possibly interfere with it and continue to
monitor the situation. Do not be too quick to ac-
knowledge a May Day call-listen to see if the Coast
Guard or another vessel is in a better position to assist
the party in distress.

If you find through careful monitoring that the dis-
tress call is going unanswered, then is the time to
break in.

Suppose you are not able to go directly to the aid
of the stricken craft, but could be able to relay the
information to the Coast Guard or other proper
authority? This is the time for the use of the UR-
GENCY SIGNAL (which is the little publicized work
PAN-—spoken as is MAY DAY-THREE TIMES). This
indicates the calling station has a very urgent message
concemning the safety not only of a ship, aircraft, etc.,
but it could also be about a person aboard one of
these craft with-for example-a serious sickness or ill-
ness requiring immediate medical attention.

The urgency message (PAN) has the next priority
over all others after a MAY DAY.

In a lesser degree, if you at any time or a party for
whom you might be relaying a message need “routing
assistance” and are not in DANGER, be sure to indi-
cate this in vour call to the Coast Guard. etc.

MEMO: TO ALL RADIO EQUIPPED FACILITY
OWNERS—Don’t forget when winterizing your boat,
it is a good idea to PULL THAT MARINE RADIO
off and bring home to store in a clean, dry location.
CORROSION is apt to take its toll along with some
possibly light-fingered individuals. Remember to tape
up connectors and cables so that they will stay clean
& neat and be ready for easier hookup in the spring.
The same goes for DEPTH FINDERS &related equip-
ment. I have seen some pretty sad equipment that has
ridden out the winter ON BOARD. DON’T LET IT
HAPPEN TO YOU!

Skip Hager
DSO Communications

THE CAPE MAY RENDEZVOUS

The Cape May Rendezvous always came too late for
us teachers to attend the Friday afternoon festivities
and, of course, this year’s came still later. Since I've
retired from the full-time tutelage of the younger set
we decided to do the whole bit this year.

After a delightful morning of traveling from Buck-
shutem Road and other back highways—mostly by-
ways—we arrived at the Keystone with time to spare.

We were greeted with smart salutes at the base gate
and by warm salutations by the Stoltzers at the Of-
ficer’s Club desk. The bus ride around the base
proved that those vehicles must have springs for
shocks. We did see a few new buildings, a new one
being erected and a few old ones we missed the last
time. Our seaman guide shed some light upon what
occurs within. A big chuckle resounded throughout
the bus after the ‘“Recruit Jog” was explained. It
seems that no new recruit ever walks to his destina-
tion. This alone would put one into good shape.

The exchange is open on Friday for perusal and
purchase of uniform items ONLY. We Auxiliarists
from Delaware can’t read so we were trying to buy
them out, only to be told of the regulations at the
cash register. Oh, well we did see some wonderful
goodies that the next recruit we know can buy for us
in the future.

It’s now long past lunch and we drove all the way
to town to a little place called “The Ugly Mug,”
which had the best beer and tastiest sandwiches in
town. It seems that if you are a regular, one can have
his autographed mug hung from the ceiling along with
the hundreds of others there.

Back to the motel. Commodore Johansen, another
regular of this particular motel since it is so very close
to the base entrance, has long since arrived and has
changed uniforms twice. It is now time for the recruit
Graduation and we again don our uniforms to look
official.

Although we in the grandstands could hardly hear
exactly what awards were won by whom and why, we
did gain a knowledge of the significance of this parti-
cular function. It was quite impressive with the Brass
giving their addresses and commendations. One can
feel duly proud of these young men smartly saluting
and passing in review. These three new battalions help
to fill the ranks of our marine armed forces ready and
willing to protect our shores at all times.

The drill team was in top form to entertain as well
as show their skill in rifle handling. There were a few
near cardiac arrests when a small special group threw
the rifles at one another, advanced upon one another
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with the rifles in the “rifles ready” position with bay-
onets unsheathed, and then four rifle reports given in
unison. The Coast Guard band played several
marches; one of which, interestingly enough, was Ger-
man. At least one could say we are international
oriented. There were really musicians in the group
and they certainly made the whole affair for us.

Now it’s time for a swim back at the Keystone.
Bathing suits are fine in the sun, but someone forgot
to heat the pool. Forget that little brainstorm Of
course, if we had had a little anti-freeze . . .

On to the Officer’s Mess for a couple and meet the
gang. Everyone from last year plus a great many new
faces are all crowding in to register and get their
names checked. They really put on the feed at this
Friday night affair and this year is no exception.
There’s a one-man Auxiliarist band to add to the
festivities who never seemed to tire.

After the buffet comes real fellowship. Our gang
made the rounds and then felt we needed some air.
How about Wildwood? This was a wild goose chase. A
week earlier and things would have still been swing-
ing. Soooo, back to the schooner ‘“American” for
some authenticity and then a nightcap or few in the
room. Only nightowls in this gang.

It’s early when one goes sailing on the good ship
*“Sassafras” and we all made it one way or another. A
treat is in store for us this year in the form of an SAR
drill first. Helicopters are now based at Cape May to
assist the cutters in rescue work. These fellows really
knew their stuff and handled the rescue operation
without a flaw. Real teamwork made sure of the
swimmer’s rescue from the water into the boat from
the boat up to the airborne helicopter by basket and
back down intc the moving cutter. A fantastic display
of concerted effort.

The “Sassafras” headed ten miles straight out this
year instead of cruising past Wildwood and back. An
extra treat while cruising was “Coast Guard bean
soup” in addition to coffee and tea. After sitting in
the bow going windward we needed a bit of that
coffee that was left. Weather conditions were perfect
for a brisk sail before the remainder of the day’s acti-
vities.

A hundred or so people all wanted to be waited on
first when the Small Stores were visited. Dear hus-
band purchased a blue raincoat and white pants.
After careful sciutiny of these new treasures I didn’t
have the heart to tell him that the pants were bell
bottoms, after having waited so patiently, or im
patiently, in line.

Bathing suits were the uniform of the day at the
Electroncis Beach. An extra wrap helped tho’ as the




breeze was picking up. Those fellows put their hearts
and souls into that picnic lunch but they found it
hard to keep up with the demand. All appetites were
sharpened by that good fresh sea breeze. Who says
that beer and watermelon don’t mix? Swimming was
done only by a few hardy souls or those who are very
warm-blooded—or was it the beer? Heard while pass-
ing an especially happy group of ours: “Say, how did
you like the trip on the Asifras?’” That’s our gang!
But back to the cool weather. They want to hold this
Rendezvous even later in September next year???

Snappy regulars directed traffic at the Gym parking
area and acknowledged the Auxiliarists entering for
the grand dinner and ball. Only 50 cents a cocktail so
have a couple extra on me as they are cheap at half
the price. There was real buzzing going on as some
tenative guesses were ventured in regard to the Dis
trict Board election results of the late afternoon. Our
suppositions were confirmed and we are proud to be
acquainted with these fine men. Hurrah for our side!
This made the whole weekend complete.

The gang is lining up for food—again? The biggest
crowd we’ve ever seen there were chomping at the bit
to dig into those gastronomical delights gracing the
buffet tables. We guessed the correct starting end and
lucked out in having some of everything there. We
were finished our meal and still saw a line only % mile
long waiting to serve themselves.

After some remarks by Commodore Johannsen and
some of the regular Brass that attended the Gradu-
ation, the group melted down somewhat to those
hardy souls who still had energy left to dance. A
groovy dance band was on board this year and we had
a ball doing all that new stuff as well as the old favor-
ites. By the end of the dance, everyone looked like
they’d had enough. But, by the time we arrived back
to our base of operations, we all got our second wind.
No swimming tonight fellows or you’ll turn blue.

Does anyone need toothpicks to keep the eyes open
Sunday morning beside me? The Sowdens left right
after dawn with Commodore Johansen running a
close second. Breakfast is the next order of business,
but to find a place that hasn’t a long line at the door
is out of the question. So, if ya’ can’t beat ’em, join
’em. Breakfast is finally served across from the board-
walk.

We noticed Yogi’s mobile home (that camper is
enormous) parked beside the motel in town housing a
large portion of our Brass—everyone must still be
making z’s. Oh well, we’ll see many of them again
soon so good-byes did not seem that important just
then.

Shipping Cape May is an experience in itself so we
proceeded with this quaint experience. Cape May Dia-
monds are very attractive so why not take back a
couple set into pierced earrings for mementos. Most
of Cape May as well as Wildwood, which we checked
out again that afternoon, was closed down for the
season. The door seems closed on the shore, the fun
and fellowship and the Cape May Rendezvous for an-
other year. Back to Delaware for PEC, BQ, and
specialty courses for the Winter and SAR, cruises and
CME in the boating season. But the Cape May Ren-
dezvous is always at the end of a good year and a
promise of better things next year in the greatest of
all boating groups—the Coast Guard Auxiliary.

sig/SO Nancy Hopkins
Div. I (PUB)

BOAT SAFETY ACT
AGROUND ON FINANCING

The proposed Federal Recreational Boat Safety Act
of 1969, which has been bouncing from one federal
agency to another for months, appears to have run
aground because of the Nixon Administration’s bud-
get tightening policy.

The Bureau of the Budget appears unwilling to ap-
prove the general fund appropriation of $5 million
annually. Alternate methods of financing—including a
new user tax on boating—are now being studied. A
user tax, however, could prove fatal to the bill, since
it would almost certainly be greeted by a storm of
opposition from boatmen, who already pay many
taxes for which they receive little or no benefit. Con-
gress has not looked with favor upon user fees for the
waterwarys either; over the years several administra-
tion proposals for waterway user fees have been
quietly buried by the solons.

Whatever the outcome of the financing hassle, the
bill’s introduction date has now become indefinite.

*RUXILIARY NEWS FROM OUR DIVISION'S

DIVISION I NEWS

Well, here another quarter has gone by, catching me
up a bit short. I’'m hoping this issue comes out before
the Christmas bells peal.

I was quite impressed, having read DSO Andy As-
simos’ (O) SITREP on that daring assist by several
members of Division 1, myself and my husband
among those who withstood the gruelling cold and
wind that fateful evening. I would like to add that
there were several other members of Division I who
added either direct or indirect support to this mis-
sion. PFC Fran Steele and Ed Reed of Flotilla 11, and
Ken and Ev Newcomb and Emily Jedlicka, of Flotilla
14 helped make arrangements for beaching the craft
and drying off and warming up the gals of the crew.
Norm Jedlicka of Flotilla 14 skippered the bailing
operation and helped the Auxiliarists previously men-
tioned along with other interested boaters with the
lift operation. All helped to make this weekend less
hopeless for the unfortunate crew of the “Running
Wild.” What an experience!

Division 1 cap feathers are multiplying again this
year as, according to the figures presented by SO Bill
Smith (O) at the last meeting, we are third of the
thirteen divisions in Safety Patrols (128 have been
reported thus far), and this gang is FIRST in total

assists (228)! According to SO Ed Nack (MT), Divi-

sion I is tops in regard to total Advanced Training
Courses performed this year to date—a tremendous
showing.

Three flotillas, namely 11, 14 and 18, are getting
their oars in early to launch PE courses this Fall.
Attendance is extremely better than expected for this
time of year when winterizing seems to take most of
the boater’s time. Flotillas 17, 18 and 19 all have BQ
classes in full swing. We’re certainly not letting down
our Growth and Retention officer. Of course, the go-
getters of Flotilla 15 are racking up patrols, SARs,
assists, a number of safety films and CMEs right and
left. We all seem to be on the ball this year.

Congratulations are definitely in order as our own
Harold Haney and Vic Baumeister were newly elected
for 1970 to the posts of District Commodore and
District Vice Commodore, respectively. We are very
proud to have Commodore Haney and Vice Commo-
dore Baumeister at the helm of the 3rd District (SA).

Last but not least is a communique from SO Bernie
Morrison (SEC) giving an account of her own Flotilla
19°s cruise to the South River on Sept. 13. Nine boats
held 50 people attending (must be yachts) while the
wonderful weather and calm waters enabled them to
cocktail on the dock before enjoying delicious steak
dinners at French’s. A Reading, Pa., dance band,
“The Corsairs,” entertained till morn and stayed
aboard the boats till Sunday. All reports say it wasa
huge success.

Here’s wishing to all a wonderful holiday season
and safe boating to those who can this time of year.

sig/SO Nancy Hopkins
Division I (PUB)

Mr. Bill Matthews, Chief of Dept. of Chesa-
peake Bay Affairs, giving the Legal Responsi-
bilities.

" Introducing the film “The Breath of Life.”” '
Projectionist is PFC Carl Weeden.

Ruth Layton, R.N., of Flotilla 14, giving safe-
ty and First Aid tips.




RICHARD E. BEECROFT, FC-36, Division
It (SA), displaying the plague he was
awarded by the New Jersey State Safety
Council in recognition of his contribution to
boating safety through his newspaper. Bee-
croft writes a weekly boating column for the
Bridgeton Evening News where is is also a re-
porter.

Sig/Donald L. Grabert, SO

CALLING USCG AUX OFFICIAL
PATROL BOAT

It’s Sunday afternoon on Chesapeake Bay; and at
the wheel of your 30’ inboard cabin cruiser, with
your wife, two children and two guests,—you’re en-
joying yourself and anticipating no problems.
****¥*THEN, SUDDENLY—NO POWER-—. Upon in-
vestigation, you find the bolts on the main drive
coupling have sheered. You are at least nine miles
from your home marina, and you’re sure glad you
have a marine radio. You call the USCG AUX. Of-
ficial Patrol boat and when they answer “you state
your problem and your location.” Then come the
welcome words, message received, we’re on our way;
should arrive in 15 or 20 minutes.

You drop the hook and wait. About 15 minutes
later, the tension ceases as the Patrol Boat appears.
The Patrol Captain and his crew soon have your boat
in tow and you are headed for home port.

One hour and forty-five minutes later you are se-
cured in your slip. No charge—just some information
for the records. Another assist is recorded and an-

other boater is grateful for the USCG AUX., and the
work they do.

Eleanor P. Sowden—VFC #45

HEY, SAM—SOMEBODY JUST TOOK YOUR PICTURE

District Rendezvous are such fun; and thanks to our
DSO PUBS, Sam Shipley, Topside carries numerous
photos of these North East and Cape May events. As [
watched the “Bare” and his camera at work, I sud-
denly realized that Sam is always taking pictures; but
I have never seen a shot of him in Topside. Somehow
this didn’t seem quite fair, because every Auxiliarist
in the 3rd SA should know “D. Bare’”’

His job is not easy, and his pay is the same as the
rest of the Auxiliarists; nothing but a word of thanks
when anyone thinks to say it.

We need only to compare July, 1966 (Sam’s first
issue of Topside) with current issues to realize why
Topside Publications took 2nd prize at the Nationat
Conference. I'm sure other Auxiliarists join me in say-
ing, “you’re doing a fine job—Congratulations—and
keep up the good work.”

The “Bare” said in Dec., 1966, Topside, “If any
member has anything to say and takes time to send
me his message—I’LLL PRINT IT!— Message must be
constructive—not backbiting.”” I've followed instruc-
tions, so, here’s hoping our good friend Sam will get
some well deserved recognition in (as he would say)
“this heah rag.”

Eleanor P. Sowden VFC #45

A member of the famed all women Flotilla #46 was
awarded the NATIONAL COMMODORE’S CERTIFI-
CATE OF APPRECIATION. Sarah Knight was this
recipient. She is a member of the Auxiliary for four-
teen (14) years and a charter member of Flotilla #46,
of which there are only two. At the present she is and
has been for a number of years the flotilla’s training
officer—she doesn’t know just how many years.

Sarah was awarded this certificate for her outstand-
ing efforts in the Public Education, Training Aids and
membership training fields.

Sarah was on a committee which put together a
group of slides and wrote a commentary on everyday
boating, which was recognized by the NATIONAL
BOARD.

Sarah has also been awarded several “A” Awards
for membership activities and has been the type of
member every flotilla needs.

OUR HATS ARE OFF TO A DEDICATED WO-
MAN in her efforts for the bettering of the Auxiliary.
THANKS SARAH for showing us women the right
way to go—and giving the men something to work
for.

Bonnie Bickel

BOY OH BOY DID | GOOFee.o"HEAVEN
HAS NO RAGE LIKE LOVE TO HATRED
TURNED,

NOR HELL A FURY LIKE A WOMAN
SCORNED, ¥

EHIS HEAH |S THE REAL BONNIE &

DEQ
one thing was prooved,
Some one veads Yy hea vaq )

4 November 1969

OPERATIONS REPORT
AGASSIZ HEIKEL CELEBRATION 19-20 SEPT 1969

Flotilla 82 earned well deserved praise for their par-
ticipation in this event.

Preparation was in progress for this affair since
May, 1969. At the request of Chief Warrant Officer
Fay Thompson who was in charge of this celebration,
a representative from the Flotilla was requested to
attend weekly meetings to formulate plans and pro-
cedure. P.D.C.P. Robert Welsh was appointed as com-
mittee chairman.

In June 1969 the Flotilla was requested to sponsor
and arrange a marine parade for Saturday, 30 Septem-
ber, 1969. P.D.C.P. Andrew Knopp was appointed to
head up this committee. His group consisted of the
following members: Curtis Matthews, Karl Bennung,
Fred Maurer, Joseph Roop, William Krouse, Frank
Hargrave, Mel Bouboulis, Robert Welsh, Andrew
Knopp, Bernard Ruckhardt, Al. Johnstone.

Approval for the parade was requested by P.D.C.P.
Robert Welsh from 3rd C.G. District. Permission was
granted on Saturday, Sept. 20. A chow committee
headed by Gordon Clark arrived at Flotilla headquart-
ers on Cape May Harbor at 0700 to prepare coffee
and doughnuts and to make our guests feel comfort-
able and welcome. Twenty one guests were accom-
modated.

The parade was marshalled by Flotilla Commander
Athel Hays at 0900, and was joined by 28 boats in-
cluding the U.S.C.G.C. Cape Star (95320 and a 40-
foot utility boat from the Training Center.

A plane trailing a large banner proclaiming Flotilla
82 as the auxiliary group congratulating Lt. Com-
mander Heikel circled the harbor as the parade was in
progress. The parade proceeded past the U.S. Coast
Guard Cutter Unimak for review. On board was Lt.
Commander Heikel, Mrs. Ruth Heikel, Coast Guard
personnel and invited guests.

After the parade a judging committee met and de-
cided on awarding a trophy for the best-decorated
boat.

The trophy was awarded to the boat “Jumping
Jack” owned and captained by Thomas Bradesser
from Cape May.

Presentation was made at the dinner dance that
evening held at the U.S.C.G. Training Center.

Mementos from the Flotilla were presented to Lt.
Commander Heikel at the dinner, consisting of a
U.S.C.G. ring appropriately engraved; also a scale
model frigate cannon complete in all detail commem-
orating the occasion.







(4) Disapproval of the recommendation that the
National Commodore be recognized as the “Comman-
dant of the Auxiliary” and the District Commodore
as the “Auxiliary District Commander.”

(5) Approval of the wearing of Auxiliary ribbons,
awards and insignia on all uniforms. However, no
military ribbons earned while a member of the armed
forces shall be worn as part of the khaki work uni-
form.

(6) Disapproval of the establishment of an Auxili-
ary Small Craft Engineering Advisory Panel com-
prised of Auxiliarists who are engineers. The request
is in conflict with the newly proposed Boating Safety
Advisory Council now under consideration as a legis-
lative proposal.

(7) Disapproval of the recommendation that no-
thing should be done to create growth that would
lower the standards required to be an Auxiliarist. The
standards of any military or similarly related organi-
zation are predicated upon needs of the service and
therefore cannot be static but must remain fluid, and
in the case of the Auxiliary, under the Commandant’s
control. However, nothing is planned that would low-
er the present standards.

(8) Approval of the recommendation that an in-
structor need qualify only one time to establish his
rating subject to the following conditions: (a) that he
has taught at least three lessons or a total of six hours
during each year, and (b) that he has passed the cur-
rent edition of the instructor qualification examina-
tion. A member wishing to qualify initially as an in-
structor must still meet the requirements specified in
the Auxiliary Manual, Chap, II, Part 3.

(9) Approval of the National Board business meet-
ing being held in March or April each year and the
national conference being held the third week in
September each year.

(10) Approval of the award by districts of a decal
or plaque to be awarded to Auxiliary operation faci-
lities for outstanding serice. However, the National
Board must submit a drawing or the artwork to the
Commandant for approval.

(11) Approval of the recommendation that the
Coast Guard give more recognition to the Auxiliary,
promote the Auxiliary’s image in the eyes of the pub-
lic through publicity, and increase the prestige of be-
ing an Auxiliarist. In this connection, the Comman-
dant disapproved a recommendation that information
emanating from Coast Guard sources be so worded as
to give proper credit to the Auxiliary for its part in
operations. (This recommendation was to eliminate
wording such as “in cooperation with Coast Guard
units Auxiliarists also perform search and rescue mis-
sions.” In many cases, the Auxiliary vessels are the

only ones in the area or at the rescue scene and have
no contact with Coast Guard units.) The Comman-
dant could not be obligated to insure that all future
releases would be worded as recommended, but in
recognition of the Auxiliary’s accomplishments,
proper recognition is highly desirable and the matter
was referred to the Office of Public and International
Affairs for action.

(12) Approval of flotilla commanders being limited
to two consecutive one-year terms and requiring one
year out of office before being re-elected, except in
exceptional cases where the District Board may waive
the requirements.

(13) Disapproval of Auxiliary officers’ silver sleeve
stripes completely encircling the sleeve. (They pres-
ently are on the outer half.) The Auxiliary Ad Hoc
Uniform Committee originally proposed the half-
stripe as being distinctly non-military. Furthermore, a
change now would breach the moratorium on uni-
form changes and subject Auxiliary officers to addi-
tional expense.

(14) Disapproval of a proposed medal and $250
cash award to be presented by the National Board to
a non-member for heroism in saving a life. The Auxili-
ary, as an organizational component of the Coast
Guard, would not have statutory authority to pre-
scribe a medal award. It can recommend deserving
non-members for either the gold or the silver lifesav-
ing medal, as appropriate.

(15) Approval of recognition being given Auxiliary
units toward point credits for their public education
program activities—for presentation of Safe Boating
programs before high schools, civic clubs, etc. How-
ever, the National Board must establish standards for
the award of such points, to be OK’d by the Chief
Director.

(16) Approval for the development of official non-
sectarian funeral services, the proposed services when
developed to be referred to the Personnel Services
Division (Decendent Affairs Branch) for approval.

(17) Disapproval of the payment of a mileage al-
lowance to Auxiliarists traveling under official Coast
Guard orders and in their own cars. The Coast Guard
does not have statutory authority to make this
change.

*WITH THE U.S.C0AST GUARD

GOVERNORS ISLAND, N.Y., Nov. 3—The United
States Coast Guard and the Weather Bureau will com-
mence a new western North Atlantic marine informa-
tion and environmental voice broadcast on Monday,
November 17, 1969, from the Coast Guard Radio
Station, Boston. The Weather Bureau, an agency of
the Environmental Science Services Administration of
the Department of Commerce, will prepare warnings,
analyses, and forecasts of North Atlantic weather at
the Weather Bureau Forecast Office, Suitland, Md.,
and forward them to the Coast Guard for transmis-
sion. The broadcasts will be aired four times daily at
0130, 0730, 1330, and 1930 Greenwich Mean Time.
Transmission will be on voice single sideband at the
beginning of each schedule and will be repeated on
the double sideband mode approximately 15 minutes
after the scheduled times. The broadcast will be on a
frequency of 8778.3 kHz; transmitting power 10 Kw.

The new program was devised primarily to meet the
needs of ocean-going ships, tugs, and fishing vessels
that do not carry radio officers. The broadcasts will
cover the western North Atlantic North of 30 degrees
N to 60 degrees N and West of 35 degrees W longi-
tude to the North American coast.

This cooperative effort of the U.S. Coast Guard and
the Weather Bureau is the initial phase of a program
that could eventually result in more comprehensive
broadcasting by radio telegraph (CW), voice (single
sideband), and radio facsimile (FAX) simultaneously
on three frequencies for up to 8 hours daily at selec-
ted Coast Guard long range radio stations in both the
North Pacific and Atlantic Oceans.

In addition to improving weather service to mari-
ners, the broadcast may also result in improving
Search and Rescue efforts through the Coast Guard
AMVER (Automated Merchant VEssel Report) Sys-
tem. Brief reports appended to the broadcasts can be
utilized to inform ships in the area of the distress or
emergency.

A NEW HIGH SEAS WESTERN
NORTH ATLANTIC VOICE
BROADCAST FACT SHEET

GOVERNORS ISLAND, N.Y., Nov. 3—A brief pre-
liminary announcement will precede this broadcast
during which time the shipboard radio officers may
listen in and sharpen their receiver tuning adjust-
ments. It is recommended, particularly where English
is not the native language, that an inexpensive tape

recorder be available to enable the listener to record
and repeat the message, if desired.

The use of weather plot charts available to mariners
from the Weather Bureau at no charge, is preferable
to copying the information in long hand. Storms can
be instantly located on the chart along with graphic
representation of speed and direction of movement,
intensity of wind and areas of high waves, etc. Cen-
ters of storm intensity and attendant weather will be
announced at the beginning of the broadcast. Other
information such as location of troughs, high centers,
ridges, etc., will be found in the latter part of the
transmission. It will thus be possible to construct a
basic picture of North Atlantic weather conditions.
Weather features within 500 miles of land will be
located by distance and direction from well known
geographic points, e.g., Azores, Cape Race, etc. Mid-
Ocean features will be located by whole degrees of
latitude and longitude. Barometric pressure will be
noted in millibars and the height of waves in feet.
Normally, only wave conditions in excess of 15 feet
will be described in the broadcast. The North Atlantic
Plot Charts mentioned above may be obtained from
the Weather Bureau Office, 30 Rockefeller Plaza,
New York, New York 10020.

COAST GUARD PROPOSES FEDERAL
PREEMPTION IN BOATING STANDARDS

CHICAGO, ILL., Nov. 7—In an address here last
week to the Water Safety Committee of the National
Safety Council, Rear Admiral Joseph J. McClelland,
chief of the Office of Boating Safety, U. S. Coast
Guard, said the Coast Guard is proposing that the
Federal government preempt the field of regulatory
standards for boating equipment.

Adm. McClelland said that Federal preemption
would help to achieve “‘uniformity, and to encourage
reciprocity among the states, and between the state
and federal jurisdictions. In partnership with all inter-
ests concerned, we hope to substantially reduce boat-
ing accidents.”

Noting that in over 31,000 Coast Guard responses
to assistance calls from recreational boatmen in 1968,
he said that 48 percent of the cases could be attri-
buted to either engine breakdown or systems failures.
By fostering safety standards such breakdowns might
be reduced. He added that the Coast Guard ““intends
to run a test survey in the Miami area aimed at de-
tecting causes of engine breakdown or boat systems
failures.”

Referring to the proposed federal boat safety bill,
Adm. McClelland said “it provides expanded author-
ity at the federal level to establish minimum safety
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